

**LISTENING COMPREHENSION**

1. Slišali boste kratko pripoved o dečku z imenom Achilles iz Benina. Označite ali so zapisane povedi pravilne ali nepravilne, da obkrožite črko T ali F pred izbranim odgovorom.

Besedilo boste slišali dvakrat.

Zdaj imate čas, da si nalogo ogledate.

Zdaj poslušajte in rešite nalogo.



**A VILLAGE ON THE WATER**

|                                                    | T | F |
|----------------------------------------------------|---|---|
| Achilles lives in the city.                        |   |   |
| Benin declared independence in 1960.               |   |   |
| Most people in Ganvie can catch fish.              |   |   |
| Achilles is the only child in the family.          |   |   |
| Achilles helps his father fishing at the weekends. |   |   |
| All the children go to school in Benin             |   |   |
| Achilles can speak French.                         |   |   |

**READING COMPREHENSION**

2. Preberi članek in odgovori na vprašanja. Odgovori naj bodo kratki.

**WILL LIFE BE WORTH LIVING IN 2035 AD?**

July 22, 1961, Weekend Magazine

What sort of life will you be living 74 years from now? Scientists have looked into the future and they can tell you.

You will be transported to work in monorail vehicles at 200 miles an hour. Your house will probably have air walls, and a floating roof, adjustable to the angle of the sun. Doors will open automatically. People will build the heating and cooling systems into the furniture and carpets.

You will have a home control room – an electronics centre, where messages will be recorded when you're not at home. This will play back when you return, and also give you up-to-minute world news. You will have wall-to-wall TV, an indoor swimming pool and TV-telephones.

The status symbol of the year 2035 will be the home robot help, which will help parents to take care of the children, and cook the meals. Cooking will be done in solar ovens with microwave controls.

Food won't be very different from 1961, but there will be a few new dishes for example instant bread, sugar made of sawdust, and synthetic tea. Energy will come in tablet form.

At work, parents will operate on a 20 hour week. Because of that, parents will have more time for each other and they will also be able to spend more time with their children. The offices will be air-conditioned with stimulating scents and extra oxygen. There will be machines that will do the work of clerks, shorthand writers and translators.

The family cars will be soundless. The engine will be smaller than a typewriter. Railways will have one central dispatcher, who will control a whole nation's traffic. Jet trains will be guided by electronic brains.

It looks as if everything will be so easy that people will probably die because of sheer boredom. Maybe you disagree, but on the other hand, this article isn't science fiction. It is a science fact-futuristic idea.

a) When was the article published?

.....

b) What means of transport will people use to go to work?

.....

c) Where will the messages be recorded when you are away from home?

.....

d) What will help parents to look after their children in the future?

.....

e) Where will people cook their meals?

.....

f) What will people drink in the future?

.....

g) How long will people spend at work?

.....

h) What will cars be like in the future?

.....

3. Dopolni razpredelnico. Glej primer, ki je zapisan v poševnem tisku.

### TENSES

| SIMPLE TENSES |                        |                                             |                     |                         |
|---------------|------------------------|---------------------------------------------|---------------------|-------------------------|
|               | PAST                   | PRESENT                                     | PERFECT             | FUTURE                  |
| +             | <i>Tom had a bath.</i> |                                             | Tom has had a bath. |                         |
| -             |                        | Alice doesn't write poems in her free time. |                     |                         |
| ?             |                        |                                             |                     | Will you take a shower? |

| CONTINUOUS TENSES |                              |                          |
|-------------------|------------------------------|--------------------------|
|                   | PAST                         | PRESENT                  |
| +                 |                              | I am writing a test now. |
| -                 | They weren't talking loudly. |                          |
| ?                 | Was he running fast?         |                          |

4. Dopolni besedilo v **pretekliku** z glagoli v okvirčku. Trije glagoli so odveč.

be draw dream join find invent  
must send set think write



James Cook' parents (1) \_\_\_\_\_ English farm workers. But James Cook (2) \_\_\_\_\_ of being a sailor. In 1741, aged 13, he left home to work in the port of Whitby. For thirteen years, he sailed on colliers, ships that transported coal. Then he (3) \_\_\_\_\_ the Royal Navy.

James Cook was a good sailor. He was interested in astronomy and (4) \_\_\_\_\_ very accurate maps of the sea. His leaders gave him a very important mission - to discover new land and carry out scientific research in the Pacific Ocean.

James Cook made his first journey between 1768 and 1771. He bought a ship called the Endeavour. He discovered the Society Islands, New Zealand and the east coast of Australia. He was the first European to see a kangaroo. He (5) \_\_\_\_\_ it was a type of a large dog.

In 1772 James Cook (6) \_\_\_\_\_ sail again for the Pacific to find a southern continent. At that time people believed it was a continent where rivers flowed with gold. But all Cook (7) \_\_\_\_\_ was ice. This was Antarctica.

Cook made sure his sailors stayed healthy at sea. He made them eat fruit, cabbage and vegetables that were full of vitamins to fight scurvy. It was caused by a lack of vitamin C and could be fatal. Between 1776 and 1779, Cook went in search of the Northwest Passage, a sea route between the Atlantic and the Pacific. But the ice stopped him and he (8) \_\_\_\_\_ turn round to go back. He died in Hawaii in a fight with local people.

#### 5. Preberi besedilo in ga dopolni s svojimi besedami.

##### A DAY IN THE LIFE OF ANNIE- a nursery teacher

I'm not a morning person so I (1) \_\_\_\_\_ up in the shower – and there I often get great ideas for learning experiences to share with the children! I always (2) \_\_\_\_\_ to the weather forecast as I have breakfast and pack a healthy snack box for myself.



I arrive at work early and enjoy some quiet time before the children come around 8.15 am every morning. The first teacher here, usually me, unlocks the gates and the front (3) \_\_\_\_\_, checks the alarm, opens the windows, switches on the computer, (4) \_\_\_\_\_ the emails, clears the phone (5) \_\_\_\_\_ and puts the jug on!

At 9.30 we have songs and fun learning experiences to get the children listening, watching and following (6) \_\_\_\_\_ instructions. This week most of our learning experiences are based around our visit to the zoo tomorrow.

I (7) \_\_\_\_\_ my work at around 5 pm most days. A long quiet walk is the first thing on my agenda before I do anything else – even if I've biked to work, which I often do. Most evenings there's paperwork – preparation, evaluation and writing up observations and so on. I'm also secretary of the tennis (8) \_\_\_\_\_ and I also have guitar lessons and practice to fit in.